

CSH - RIDE LEADER (RL) MEETING - WED 13 MARCH 2024

WHITE LION 1900 hrs

Attendees: Denis Bass, Tina Chamblor, Sarah Winser, Roger Lambert, Jamie Simmons, Michelle Baldwin, Paul Sandals, Mike Godwin, Clive Aberdour

Apologies received from: Laurence Venus, Roger Case, Mike Winser

Meeting informed that Mike G has agreed to take the minutes and chair future meetings.

1. Ride with GPS (RWGPS) Routes Library.

Clive said he was under the impression that he was the only ride leader using it for ride descriptions on the club calendar. Also, he thought it unlikely that many members accessed it.

Subs have now been paid up until Jan 2025 at a cost of £200.

Do we still want to continue? Question to be asked of members at the next AGM.

Action: Denis B

2. Youth Members on rides.

It was discussed and felt that the current wording on the website needs to be changed to reflect RL concerns and responsibilities.

No riders under the age of 18 can join a ride without having the official form from the website signed by a Guardian/Parent and supervision on the ride by a Guardian/Parent.

Action: Gill to review the wording to be used and uploaded to the website, accordingly, copy of which will be provided to Mike G to include in minutes of this meeting.

New wording agreed with Denis and Gill will be:

All youths (under 18 years old) must be accompanied by a parent, guardian or other adult acting as loco parentis.

3.2B rides

Support assessment required for Michelle.

Action: Roger L

4. 1A rides

These are still to be organised but waiting for lighter evenings and better weather.

Possible dates will be Tues evenings, last Saturday in the month.

Ideally other RL will also support.

Action: Michelle, Tina, Kate

5. Sponsored public Rides.

New member David Ray has asked if we could share what rides are available. After discussion, it was felt that David should be invited to the next RL meeting to further explain his request. Perhaps David would consider being the conduit for providing this information to other members.

Action: Sarah W

6. First Aid

Following on from the recent course held, what should RL have in their first aid bags?

Comparison to be made with suggestions and what we have currently.

Note to be sent to RL to ask if replacements required.

Action: Sarah W

7. Unwanted CSH Jerseys

Member has asked what to do with jerseys ie: Gingerfit that are no longer required.

Investigation by Dennis to see if they can be passed to foreign charities.

Action: Dennis B

8. Next AGM

Proposal to give free cycle gloves with any jersey purchased on the evening of the AGM.

Action: Sarah W to advise the membership accordingly.

9. Future agenda items

Please ensure agenda items are passed to Mike G who will issue one week prior to RL meeting.

Action: All RL's

10. RL Financial support

Reminder to all RL's that you can claim up to £200 to contribute to costs incurred on official club rides.

The applicaion form is on line.

11. Minutes circulation

It was agreed that minutes will be added to the website as happens to minutes for committee meetngs and AGMs.

Action: Denis B

Next meeting 8 May 1900 hrs White Lion.